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Sunday School — 9:00 AM 

Coffee Café – 10:00 AM 

Unity Worship — 10:30 AM 

 
 

 

 

 
 

We seek to be a L.I.G.H.T. to our community by. . .  
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Office: 761-0942 � Pastor: 364-5619 � www.wsbc.org ▪ August 13, 2017 
 

 

“. . . let your good deeds shine out   

for all to see, so that everyone will  

praise your heavenly Father.” 

 
          ―Matthew 5:16, NLT 

Loving God  

Inviting Friends  

Growing Together  

Helping Others  

Teaching Truth  

       



 

 

 
 

Give thanks to the Lord! (Psalm 105:1a)  Sunday, August 13, 2017 
  
 

WEST SHORE BAPTIST CHURCH 

 

10:30 a.m. Unity Worship  

 

 

 
 
 

Welcome and Announcements  

     Call to Worship –Pastor Greg 

     Hymn                  We Have Come to Join in Worship –#207 

     Praying Together       –Pastor Paul 

     Offering                       You Are My All in All                            –#583 

     Scripture Reading              Ephesians 2:11-20 –H. Art Nixon 

     Solo                                   “Blessings” –Michaela Wade 

     Message                    “Breaking Down the Walls” –Pastor Paul 

     Solo                                “Lord, I Need You” –Michaela Wade 

     Hymn                    Seekers of Your Heart (repeat once) –#557 

     Benediction         –Pastor Greg 

  

 
      Welcome to West Shore Baptist Church!   We’re glad you are here 
with us!  A special welcome is extended to all guests and new friends who 
are worshipping with us today.  Many thanks to Michaela Wade, Pastor Paul 
and Sue’s granddaughter, for bringing us the special music today. 

  
 

       Please complete your light blue Registration and Response form as a way 
to communicate information and in response to God’s leading.  Place your 
form in the dark blue registry folder as it is passed in your pew during the 
“Moments for Reflection and Response.”  To our guests and members:  The 
August Update Newsletter is at the Welcome Center.  To our guests:   Please 
stop at the Welcome Center for a WSBC mug and brochure! 
 



 

 

―Today at West Shore Baptist Church― 

 

Sunday, August 13      

9:00 AM - All Sunday School Classes Meet 
10:00 AM - Coffee Café—Fellowship Hall  

10:30 AM - Unity Service—Sanctuary 

11:45 AM - Prayer Fellowship LIGHT Team—Room G-2 

11:45 AM - LifeHouse Band Rehearsal 
 
 

Name Tags Please— 
 While Pastor Paul is getting to know everyone, please take 
a name tag at the table in the foyer at the top of the stairs each 
Sunday, write your first and last name on it, and wear it during church.  
These are disposable nametags, and there will be a new stack of them each 
week. Pastor Paul thanks you for your help in this way. 
 

 

 

―This Week at West Shore Baptist Church―   

 

Monday, August 14 

6:30 PM - Mission Board Meeting—Room G-4 

Wednesday, August 16 

10:00 AM - Youth Tubing Trip 

2:00 PM - Remembrance Service—The Gardens, Camp Hill 

Friday, August 18 

9:30 PM - ABCOPAD Meeting—Fellowship Hall 

Saturday, August 19 

8:00 AM - Women’s Breakfast Fellowship—Bob Evans 

8:00 AM - Men’s Breakfast Fellowship— Bob Evans 

 

― Ministry Opportunities and Events ―   

 

Youth Tubing Trip this Wednesday, August 16!— 
 On Wednesday, August 23, the youth will head out on an 
afternoon tubing trip.    Meet at the church parking lot at 10:00 
a.m.  Questions?  Contact Pastor Greg. 

 

American Baptist Women’s Fellowship Breakfast— 
   The Women’s Fellowship Breakfast will meet at 8:00 a.m. this 
Saturday, August 19, at Bob Evans in New Cumberland. All women are 
invited!  Sign up on your bulletin insert. 
 

American Baptist Men’s Fellowship Breakfast— 
   The Men’s Fellowship Breakfast will meet at 8:00 a.m. this Saturday, 
August 19, at Bob Evans in New Cumberland.  All men are invited! 



 
 

― Ministry Opportunities and Events ―   

 

Music Ministry Updates— 

�     The Sonshine Singers will resume choir practice on 
Wednesday, August 30, at 7:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary. 

   

�     The Children’s Choir will resume practice on Sunday, September 10, 
at 10:00 a.m. in Harmony Hall. 

 
  Prayer Meetings to Begin on September 6— 

 Beginning on Wednesday, September 6, at 6:30 p.m., 
you are invited and encouraged to come to Prayer Meetings 
in Room G-4 to pray for our Pastoral Search Committee 
and the next WSBC Pastor of God’s choosing. 

 
 

All-Church Work Day Planned for Saturday, September 9— 

 The Board of Trustees will hold an All-Church Work Day on 
Saturday, September 9, beginning at 8:00 a.m.  All members and 
friends are invited to lend a hand!  Sign up on your bulletin insert 
and help make the church sparkle! 

 

 

 

All-Church Picnic on Saturday, September 30!— 
 Join us for an all-church picnic on Saturday, September 30, at the 

Adams-Ricci Community Park in Enola.  Arrival begins at 11:00 a.m. and 
the picnic will start at 12:00 noon.  There will be lots of fun, games, and 
good fellowship, so plan to come and enjoy!  The Diaconate Board will 
provide hot dogs and rolls, drinks, and condiments.   
They are asking for the following items for the picnic:  

    

Persons with last names beginning with letters A-J, please 

bring a main dish; letters K-R, please bring salad or side 

dish; and letters S-Z, please bring a dessert.  
         

Sign up on your bulletin insert, then join us for the fun! 

 

 
Men’s Bible Fellowship Group at Bethesda Mission—   

 The next opportunity for the Men’s Bible Fellowship Group to serve at 
Bethesda Mission’s soup kitchen is on Wednesday, August 23. An 
additional date to serve is on September 27. Please contact Steve 
Campbell at (717) 774-4186 if you plan to serve at the soup 
kitchen on any of these dates.   

 

 

 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 

 
 “Together We Can Beat Hunger” Summer Food Drive― 

    The Mission Board’s “Together We Can Beat Hunger” Summer 
Food Drive is well underway! This Food Drive benefits The 
Bridge food pantry in New Cumberland (now supported by New 
Hope Ministries) and runs through September.  There are reusable 
grocery tote bags available for you to fill with non-perishable food 
items. Return your bag to a designated area in the back of 

Fellowship Hall.  The Mission Board wishes to thank all of you for your 
support of this ministry over the years.  Questions? Contact Steve Campbell 
at (717) 774-4186 or email sandgcamp@gmail.com.  

 
Red Cross Blood Drive LIGHT Team Forming— 

 WSBC will hold a blood drive for the 
American Red Cross on Friday, September 22, 
from 11:30 a.m. until 7:00 p.m.  We need some 

people who could volunteer to help out with the blood drive. If you are 
interested in joining this LIGHT Team, please contact Steve Campbell at 
(717)-774-4186, or email sandgcamp@gmail.com.  Thank you. 
 

New Hope Ministries “Golf Fore Hope”— 
 New Hope Ministries will hold its 19th annual “Golf 
Fore Hope” at the Range End Golf Club in Dillsburg on 
Friday, September 22, beginning at noon.  More information 

can be found on the New Hope Ministries website:  www.nhm.pa.org.  It 
will be a fun-filled day of golfing, with tons of prizes, games, and drawings. 
Plus, every golfer gets a DOOR PRIZE!! 
 

Calling All Prayer Warriors  We need you!—   

 The Prayer LIGHT Team, under the leadership of the Rev. 
Betty Norford, is requesting that you consider joining this 
important ministry at WSBC.  The Prayer LIGHT Team meets on 
Sundays at 11:45 a.m. to remember those in need of prayer, as 
well as to bring requests and praises to the Lord.  As never before, 

the need for prayer warriors is evident.  If you can’t devote every Sunday to 
meeting, come as often as you can.  Any questions, please call Rev. Betty at 
(717) 737-5815 or (717) 805-5335.  Thank you! 

 

Request for College Students’ Addresses― 
 The church office is requesting our college students’ 
campus addresses to be published as a bulletin insert this fall.  
This is a great way to allow friends at WSBC to send greetings and well-
wishes.  Please call the church office (761-0942) or email b.prior@wsbc.org 
with your information.  Thanks and God bless you in the school year ahead! 
 



 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

CAPC “Walk for Life” ― 

 Capital Area Pregnancy Centers (CAPC) will host their 
31st annual “Walk For Life” on Saturday, September 23, at 
Memorial Park in Mechanicsburg.  Registration begins at 
8:30 a.m. and the walk begins at 9:00 a.m.  While providing 
for both the physical and spiritual needs of their clients, the Capital Area 
Pregnancy Centers seek to impact and transform people with the love of 
Christ.  Walker/sponsor forms will soon be available at the Mission Board 
table in the foyer.  CAPC needs walkers more than ever, so consider signing 
up to walk, or sponsoring a WSBC walker! 
 

—Small Group Ministry— 
 
 

 

MEETING DAY 

 

TOPIC 

 

CONTACT PERSON 

2nd&4th Tues.(7:00 pm) Resilient, by S. Voysey Patty McCown, 732-2003 
Various Wednesdays this 

summer at B. Mission  
Men’s Bible Fellowship Roland Carpenter, 813-6839 

Sundays (11:45 am)  Prayer LIGHT Team Rev. Betty Norford, 737-5815 

 

—Volunteers in Ministry— 
 

Nursery 9:00 AM 10:30 AM              

August 13 

 
August 20 
 

 

Cheryl Montgomery 

Rose Sleboda 
Rose  

9:00 AM         
Ida Rhone 

Judy Brouse 

 

Mary Hartman 

Ida Rhone 
 

10:30 AM            
Gayle Campbell 

Becky Gentzler 

          

 

Children’s & 

Youth Sun. Sch. 

9:00 AM 
Elementary Class 

 

Joy Class  

 

August   
 
 

Dawne Strock 
 

Mid High & Sr. High 

Greg Kabakjian 

Ida Rhone 
 

10:30 AM              
Lower Elementary  

Becky Gentzler 
 

 

Scripture Readers 
August 13     9:00 AM H. Art Nixon 

August 20     9:00 AM Pastor Greg 

 

Greeters 
The Month of 

August  

    10:30 AM 

    Unity Service 

Judd Brouse & Terry Fleming 

 

 

Coffee Café Hostess 
 

August 13 10:00 AM Mary Hartman 

August 20 10:00 AM Linda Neubaum 

 
 



 
 
 

―Ministry Opportunities and Events― 
 

 

                                              ∼ A Thank You Note ~ 
 

To Our Dear Church Family, 

    After the recent and sudden death of my brother, Matthew, Rose and I were 

amazed and humbled by all the sympathy cards and personal notes of comfort we 

received!  We truly are blessed to be a part of WSBC’s family.  I sent photos to my 

mom and widowed sister-in-law which helped ease their loss.  May God bless you all 

for your love and concern for us and our family in this time of grief!  

       Steve and Rose Sleboda 
 

 

 
 

 

Prayer Chain Ministry—        
     To activate the prayer chain, call the church office (761-0942) or    
Jessie Sites (737-8505). To be added to the phone or e-mail prayer 

chains, call Bonnie Prior in the church office. 
 
 
 

―Prayer Concerns― 
 

Tanya Badalucci 
Candy Barth 
Connie Behney 
Reuben Behney 
Stephen Bittinger 
Eliana Brengel 
Andrew Burkley 
Rick Capen 
Eric Carpenter 
Naw S. Chit Family 
Kendra Conception 
Richard Concini 
Dana Danner 
Pat Dieffenbach 
Mary Ensminger 
Nicole Ensminger 
Donna Gullini 

Steven Harvey 
Mary Hill 
Vaughn Hostettler 
Dick Johnson 
Meghan Johnson 
Andrew Kreider 
Mike LaCoste 
Jackie Lafferty 
Ann Loucks 
Sandy Martinet 
Charles Maurer 
Judy Maurer 
Kathy Monte 
Ed Neiman 
Don Norris 
Louise Norris 
Gwen Rhone 

Valerie Rhone 
Shirley Rice 
Deb Shaw 
Josh Sheely 
Margot Skovira 
Sleboda Family 
Irene Sleboda 
Linda Sleboda 
Ron Sleboda 
Kathy Snyder 
Mary Snyder 
Zachary Snyder 
Bryan Spangler 
Melony Sperry 
Ralph Stimeling 
Janet Suter 
Preston Willey 

 
 
 

Sunday and Midweek Prayer Lists— 

        It is a privilege to support our church family and extended family and 
friends in intercessory prayer.  In order to maintain an up-to-date prayer 
list, persons will remain on the list for one month at a time.  If you wish to 
have someone on the WSBC prayer list beyond one month, phone or email 
the office.  Also, please phone or email the office with answers to prayer, 
prayer praises, and thanksgivings to share. 
 

 



 

 

Sermon Notes: 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 


